Dear Kamal,





Thank you for reading the ISO character-glyph model.  The US incorporated your comment into its ballot.








I have another favor to ask.





I am exploring possible alternatives to having reference drawings for the OCR-B glyphs.  I assume that the reference drawings are used by font vendors to ensure that their OCR-B font matches the standard glyphs, and by developers of OCR equipment to ensure that the equipment correctly converts the glyph images to character codes.





The problem is this:  The ISO 1073-2, OCR-B standard states that ECMA and NIST (formerly US National Bureau of Standards) have copies of the reference drawings for sale.  I understand that ECMA no longer has the reference documents.  A standards colleague at NIST said that NIST would like to give the reference drawings to someone else to store and distribute.  (I believe NIST has had them since 1976 and that no one has purchased them in years.)  Finding an organization to store and distribute the reference drawings is one alternative.  





Another alternative is to replace the reference drawings with specifications of the font using a font outline technology, and for an organization to sell (license?) this specification for a nominal fee.  I am not an expert in this area so I do not know what this entails.  I assume it means something more than purchasing a user or company license to use an outline font.  I assume that it means purchasing a license that includes both the machine-readable font and some human-readable specification of the geometry of the outline glyphs.  





If this alternative makes sense then ISO will need (a) the specification and (b) an organization that will sell it.  This is where Monotype comes into the picture.  I understand from Adobe that it licensed its type 1 font from Monotype.  If Monotype already has the outline specification and would be willing to sell it for a nominal fee, this is a potential solution that does not require ISO to find someone willing and able to create the outline specification.





A third alternative would be for ISO to decide that the reference drawings are no longer required, and to tell NIST that it may destroy its copies.  This may be the decision forced on ISO if volunteers cannot be found for the other two alternatives.





I would like to draft a document for the US standards committee to consider at our Dec. 5 meeting after the Unicode Technical Committee meeting.  The US would then forward its concerns to ISO.  In the document, I would like to include the practicality and feasibility of different alternatives.  If you can provide me with your insight into this matter to help me refine the document, I would appreciate it.





Does one alternate appear better to you than the others?


Can you think of still better alternatives?


If changing to a specification of an outline font is a reasonable solution, would Monotype be willing to “sell” such a specification at a fee close to the cost of reproducing the specification?





Thanks again for your help.





Best regards,


Ed Hart


